The Latimer City Council met in regular session on Wednesday, January 8, 2025 at Latimer City Hall.  Mayor Mark Johansen called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm with the following council members answering roll call:  Randy DeBour, Catherine Crooks, Deon Juhl, Eric Bruns and Elizabeth Symens.

Mayor Johansen led all in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a motion made by Bruns to approve the agenda.  This motion was seconded by Symens and passed unanimously.

Director of Maintenance reported Quality Pump was working in the water tower and water shed.  Joel had to replace air dryer on the garbage truck and the heater core on the plow truck.

City Clerk reported she is working on the FY 26 budget, gave the council a list of the meetings and known special meetings for the budget timeline and informed the council she is working on the Franklin County Community Foundation Grant to update all the chairs at the Community Center.

Mayor gave an update from NIACOG regarding grants to help with the sewer system in the industrial park.

DeBour made a motion to approve the minutes from the December 11, 2024 meeting and was seconded by Juhl.  Motion passed unanimously.

Crooks made a motion to approve the bills to be paid and was seconded by Bruns.  Motion passed unanimously.

The council reviewed the Budget Report, Revenue Report and Fund Balance Report.

After the council reviewed the proposed property tax levy and discussed the library support for FY 26.  They chose to lower the library support $500 to $2,500.

The council reviewed the mayor appointments and approved them with a motion made by Juhl and seconded by Symens.  Motion passed unanimously.

At 7:00 pm Bruns made a motion to adjourn the meeting and was seconded by Juhl.  Motion passed unanimously.

Mark Johansen, Mayor
ATTEST:
Melissa Simmons, City Clerk
